Fall Newsletter

Board News

The September AHHA Board meeting was canceled due to concerns involving the recent wildfires and the subsequent air quality issue. The next AHHA Board meeting will be held October 8 at 5 PM in the Commons. All members are welcome. The major focus of the meeting will be the development of a budget for 2021. Meetings start with an open forum for members of the community to voice matters of importance to them.

The Board would like to thank David Ortega for his selfless work doing repair work to the pathways after the heavy rain a couple of weeks ago. There were serious ruts and significant erosion on some of the pathways and much of it has been repaired to make them safe to use.

The umbrellas in the Commons will be removed soon for winter storage, so this is last call for any gathering in the Commons that might want to take advantage of their presence.

The speed monitoring system will soon be moved, so if there is a specific location that needs to slow down vehicles please let the Board know. The sign records the speed of each vehicle as it passes, and the sign works at slowing down traffic.

At the end of the newsletter you will find links for the air quality website and the Metcom 911 Alert System that were included in the last newsletter. Please consider joining the Metcom 911 Alert System for updates on any future emergencies.

Political Signs

It is election season and members of the community can place yard signs starting October 3. It is one standard sized sign per dwelling in the yard. Signs are to be taken down right after the election. If you want to display a sign earlier than October 3 you can place any sign in the windows of your home. Signs displayed inside the home are allowed at any time. The Board appreciates the cooperation it has already gotten and will get from the members of the community.

Film in the Commons

The movie that was scheduled for September 13 that deals with Sheltering Silverton has been rescheduled for Sunday, October 4. The film will be shown at 7:30 PM and all members of the community are welcome. The film deals with the effort to help the homeless in the greater Silverton community. If you are interested in attending please remember to bring a lawn chair as seating in the Commons is

limited, especially with social distancing guidelines. The gathering is scheduled to last until 8:30 PM. To view the movie poster, please click **here**.

If you would like to know more about the effort to deal with the homeless in this community, you can view a book written by Karen Garst. The book can be read for free by clicking **here**. In case the link does not work for you, please visit.....www.smalltownhomeless.com.

If you have additional information that you believe would be useful to the members please email the Board, board@abiquaheights.com.

Stay Safe!